15.02.2005

Dear Mr. Jeremy Wates,

Dear Ms. Marianna Bolshakova,

Regarding our communication ACCC/C/2004/04 to the Aarhus Convention  Compliance Committee, I would like to inform you that the Hungarian Government just now submitted to the Parliament a bill to modify the Expressway Law. This bill, if accepted, would further curtail the 

possibilities of citizens and NGOs to exercise their rights in accordance with the Aarhus Convention.

One of the main points in the new bill is that the Minister will have more right to determine the route of the expressway. He will be able to declare this in a ministerial decree (law) even before any decision is taken by the public authorities. This excludes public participation in the decision process. Consequently, the public concerned will have no voice in the most important decision of the permission procedure.

Normally, the public concerned have several appeal and remedy opportunities against the decision of any authority. As far as an adopted ministerial decree is concerned, there is no effective legal redress possibility. The only possibility is to turn to the Constitutional Court. However the Constitutional Court has no deadline. (The Clean Air Action Group has already made eight submissions to the Constitutional Court during the last 6 years, but so far all of them are pending...) This clearly violates the right of access to justice in environmental matters.

The other modification of the Expressway Law would make it much easier to  open mines for construction materials near the places where the expressway is being built. There will be much less chances for the public to get involved in the decision on the opening of these mines which might cause serious damage to the environment.

I am sorry to communicate all this in such a short way and only in the last minute. We will send you more detailed information in the coming days. By this letter I would like only to underline the dangers of any decision which might encourage the Hungarian Government to further curtail the rights of citizens ensured by the Aarhus Convention.

Sincerely,

András Lukács

-- 

LUKÁCS András

President

Levegő Munkacsoport / Clean Air Action Group

